
 
 
 
 
 
 

MST HIGHLIGHTS 
Board of Directors Special Meeting 

September 24, 2024 

 
SURF! BUSWAY AND BUS RAPID TRANSIT PROJECT  
The MST Board held a public hearing to review the Racial Equity Analysis and Project 
Business Case and found the SURF! Busway and Bus Rapid Transit (SURF! Project) 
does not trigger subsequent or supplemental environmental review for the reasons 
outlined under “California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Review,” and found the 
project is exempt from CEQA for the reasons outlined under “CEQA Review.” The MST 
Board also authorized the General Manager/CEO or their designee to negotiate and 
execute a contract amendment with Kimley-Horn to comply with Coastal Commission 
CDP conditions in an amount not to exceed $1,070,200  
 
NEXT MST BOARD MEETING 
The next regular MST Board meeting is scheduled for October 14, 2024. 
 
 


